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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 28, 2003

TO: Honorable Florence Shapiro, Chair, Senate Committee on Education 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB337 by Shapleigh (Relating to requiring the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board 
to publish certain performance data provided to the board by general academic teaching 
institutions.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board (THECB) to publish 
performance data as submitted to the Board by universities. This data would include qualifications 
of entering freshman class, student performance and institution efficiency.  Reports would be posted to 
the THECB website by March 1 of the year following collection.   

There would be increased costs associated with collecting and analyzing the new data, and storing and 
maintaining the website, estimated to be $12,500 for initial set up and programming, with annual 
maintainance cost of approximately $1,500.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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